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           CWEA

SOUTHERN SECTIONS COLLECTIONS SYSTEM

COMMITTEE

MINUTES
DATE:  Wednesday, June 11th, 2008
TIME:  9:00 a.m.

LOCATION:  Affordable Pipeline Services, San Diego
I. Call to Order – Duane Johnson @ 9:05
II. Attendees

Duane Johnson

James Gusman

Jim Aanderud

Rck Lewis

Bev Stummann

Mark Chamberlin
III. Acceptance of Minutes: A motion was made by Duane to accept the minutes from the May 7, 2008 committee meeting. A motion was seconded and accepted by the committee.

IV. Treasures Report

James Gusman: The committee currently has $10,201.93 in the account and $45.35 in petty cash. 
V. Committee Business
a. Rick and Duane will complete the inventory list and implement the system for signing out committee items.
b. Rick will buy a phone from Verizon with a designated number that will be used for workshop registration and questions. We will be able to purchase minutes on it. Mark Chamberlin has offered to keep the EMWD committee number active for the next 2 years and direct phone calls to the new phone number
c. The committees annual picnic will be scheduled for September 13 at Del Mar Beach at Camp Pendleton.
VI. Workshops

a. Three workshop committee’s have been formed
1. Riverside/San Bernardino


Chairman – John Wrobel


Workshop scheduled annually in March


Mark Chamberlin will check on EMWD’s availabiltiy

2. Orange County

    
Chairman – Bev Stummann


Workshop scheduled annually in August

3. San Diego


Chairman – Marty Holmes


Workshop scheduled annually in November


First workshop possibly in November of 2008

b. Workshop chairmen are encouraged to attend our next meeting at EMWD in June.
c. Venue location, topics and speakers will be determined on the committee level. Carrying  out workshop will occur on the sub-committee level.
d. Each sub-committee chairman will attempt to enlist agency personnel from their counties to joint the workshop sub-committee.
1. The commitment will be for 3 meetings before the workshop, the actual workshop, and then a post workshop meeting which will include the committee members.
2. All new members of the sub-committees will be eligible for “Shining Stars.”
e. With this system we can add other workshops in other areas in the future.

f. Once this system is in place, the committee can concentrate on ways of making the workshops better and more appealing.

VII. Newsletter

a. The committee has decided to print a quarterly newsletter that will be mailed to our existing mailing list.
b. The newsletter will be used to announce our upcoming workshops and direct people to the web site for further information

c. Each member is asked to decide on an area of the newsletter that they would like to be responsible for, such as articles, pictures, calendar, contests, etc.

d. Jim Aanderud has offered to get the newsletter off of the ground, but would like for someone else to eventually take over the desktop publishing of the newsletter. At this time, Microsoft Publisher will be used.

e. We have also decided to sell sponsorships by publishing credit card adds. It is our hope to raise enough income through this to pay for the printing and mailing of the newsletter.
f. Further discussion will take place at our next meeting.

g. Next Meeting will be held at EMWD on July 9, 2008.
Meeting adjourned at 10:20 a.m.

Respectfully submitted by Jim Aanderud, Secretary, SSCSC

